
Tirymynach Business Plan 2023/2024 

 

As a Community Council, our purpose is to serve the local community with our 

priorities being the Health, well-being, and Safety of the Community. 

To this end, our priorities in the forthcoming year are;- 

To develop the community park spaces adjacent to Bryncastell & Tregerddan 

estates. In order to undertake this, we will engage with relevant parties including 

The Welsh Government, Woodland Trust and Local Businesses to develop the 

spaces to be accessible to all, to provide a safe space for children to play and to 

provide a welcoming and peaceful outdoor space for all the community. We will 

explore possibilities of natural planting and whether the spaces can offer the 

opportunity for the local population to plant a few of the trees gifted to each 

household under the Welsh Government Jubilee scheme in 2022. 

In order to consider the health and safety of the Community, the Council has 

taken responsibility for ensuring the defibrillators already situated in the 

community, outside the Village Hall, The Spar & Noddfa Chapel are well 

maintained and we are exploring the possibility of a defibrillator to be placed in 

the Llangorwen area. 

A further objective is to engage with The County Council to explore the possibility 

of further waste bins strategically placed within the community to reduce the 

problem of dog mess and rubbish in public areas. 

The Community Council is also keen to develop opportunities to encourage 

greater community engagement in these plans and encourage feedback from the 

community on priority needs. To this end, we are developing a website to share 

information and are also exploring further opportunities for community 

engagement. 

In our efforts to improve the park spaces, we will have to use monies from the 

precept allowed by The County Council. However in order to reduce cost to the 



community we will be identifying and applying for appropriate grants to increase 

the available budget for these. 


